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ACTS AND RESOLVES 

t'ASSED DY THE 

TWENTY-FOURTII LEGISLATURE 

OF THn 

STA"rE OF ItIA.INE, 

Published by the Secretary of State, agreeably to Resolves of June 28, 1820, Febrliary 26, 1840; and March 16, 1849', 

A UG US 'l'A: 
Wnr R. SMITH & Co" PRINTERS TO 'J'Hl<: STATE. 



RESOLVES 

STATE OF MAINE, 



$44 
CHAP. 307. 

InfavorofWm. 
Paine. 

In favor of Jere. 
Smith. 

Valuation of 
Industr)' nnd 
New VIneyard 
corrected. 

W. PAINE.-J. SMITH.-VALUATION. 

Piscataquis, three thousand, two hundred and sixty dollars. ' 
Franklin, three thousand, two hundred and forty-five dollars. 
Aroostook, three thousand dollars. 

r Approved JJf{U'c/t 21, 1844.J 

Cb.ailtea· 307. 
Resolve ill favor of 'William Paine. 

Resolved, That the land agent is hereby authorized to make and 
execute to William Paine, a deed of a certain lot of land in the 
town of Bradley, called Gore lot, number two, containing three 
hundred acres, more or less, upon the payment into the land office 
by said Paine, of the amount and interest due the state, upon the 
notes given for said land: provided, slIch payment be made within 
nine months from the passage of this resolve. 

[Ap]J1'o1)ed JJfarclt 22, 1844. J 

Chal)tcll.' 30S. 
Resolve in favor of Jeremiah Smith. 

Resolved, That the treasurer of the state be directed to payout 
of any money in the treaslll'Y, not otherwise aiJPropriated, the sum 
of foul' dollars, to Jeremiah Smith, for preparing and warming the 
meetinghouse for the funeral services, on the decease of the late 
governor Edward Kavanagh. 

[Approved JJf((1'clt 22, 1844. J 

Ch:1lllltell.' 309. 
Resolve correcting the valuation of the towns of Industry ,wd New Vineyal·d. 

Resolved, That the number of polls in the town of Industry be 
established at two hundred and eighteen, and the value of estates 
at one hundred and sixty-two thousand and sixty-seven dollars; 
alJd that the number of polls in the town of New Vineyard, be es­
tablished at one hundred and twenty-nine, and the value of estates 
at sixty-seven thousaud four hundred and eight dollars, instead of 
the numbers and slims named in the valuation resolves of the year 
eighteen hundred and forty-one; and all taxes after the present 
year shall be assessed accordingly. 

[Approved JJIal'c/t 22, l844.J 


